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 Next Meeting via ZOOM – Saturday, February 20th @ 1:00PM 
 

2021- A New Century of Service for our Chapter as We Turn 100! 
 
Members: As this pandemic continues, we pray that you are well and staying safe. The Atlanta Chapter Board of 
Managers will continue to monitor the situation as we consider our decision on when we can meet in person safely for our 
regularly scheduled monthly Chapter Meeting.  
 
Remember, when a Zoom meeting is scheduled, all Atlanta Chapter Members will automatically be sent a link to attend 
prior to the Zoom Program. 

 
Non-members: To attend an Atlanta Chapter Zoom meeting, please send an email request to 
atlantasarflags@bellsouth.net. You will then be sent a link, password and detailed connection information.  
This will ensure a secure session.  

 
 

Upcoming Regular Atlanta Chapter Meetings 
 

NEXT CHAPTER MEETING via ZOOM on Saturday, February 20th @ 1:00PM 
 

All Chapter announcements and notices are sent via email from chapternews@saratlanta.org.  To ensure that 
your emails are not blocked by your email provider, please take a few minutes to add this address to your trusted 
senders list even if you have been receiving correspondence.  If you are not sure how to do this, simply Google 
“trusted senders list” for your provider (e.g. Gmail trusted senders list, AT&T trusted senders list, etc.).  

We want to be sure we can keep in touch with you. 
 

I look forward to seeing you at our next meeting! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



New Atlanta Chapter Member 
 

 
 New Atlanta Chapter Member Philip William Catalano Jr. displays both his SAR Member Certificate as well as a Flag Commendation presented on     
Saturday, January 23rd, our first presentation of 2021. Philip joined the SAR through his Patriot Ancestor, Benjamin Andrew Sr. of Georgia.  
 

 



Atlanta Fellow Certificate Presented 
 

 
   Ed Anderson displays his newly presented Atlanta Fellow Certificate with his wife Kathryn, at Elijah Clark State Park in Lincolnton 
 
Many thanks go to our Atlanta Fellows whose donations help support our extended outreach programs. Thanks 
go to our existing Atlanta Fellows who have made additional donations, including donations made by or on 
behalf of spouses of members of our chapter. We’re also grateful for several members who have started making 
incremental donations toward becoming Atlanta Fellows. The following list may not include some recent 
donations. 
 

The Atlanta Fellows are members, spouses, businesses, and other organizations that support unbudgeted 
projects of the Atlanta Chapter with a $200 donation. Such donations have supported our Sacred Soils Displays, 
Bushnell Monument dedication, VA Hospital Portico Project and Flag Receptacle Program. Donations 
toward chapter-sponsored events such as Wreaths across America also credit toward the Atlanta Fellow 
program. 
 

We thank all of our Atlanta Fellows for their support, and encourage others to join their ranks! 
 
 

 



 

 
 



GASSAR Meritorious Service Medal 
 

 
 Richard Marsh, left, with Georgia Society SAR President Bill Dobbs, right, as seen Feb. 2020 
 
On Saturday, January 30th during the Annual Georgia Society Sons of the 
American Revolution Conference, held via Zoom this year, Society SAR 
President Bill Dobbs announced that our very own Atlanta Chapter SAR 
Treasurer & Information Technology officer Richard Marsh has been awarded 
the Georgia Society SAR Meritorious Service Medal.  Richard serves the 
Georgia State Society as the Information Technology Committee Chairman.  
Compatriot Marsh has been instrumental in the establishment of the online 
dues payment pilot program, which the Atlanta Chapter participated in last 
year.  The Program is expected to go state-wide during the next dues season.   
Richard also manages the Georgia Society SAR Web Site and built the 2022 
SAR National Congress web pages. The 2022 National Congress will be held in 
Savannah, Georgia during July 2022.    Congratulations, Compatriot Marsh!  

 



Fisher Craft Memorial Magnificent 
Performance Award Covid-19 Edition 

 
 
As Atlanta Chapter President, Gregory Smith 
presented some of the highly sought after Fisher 
Craft Memorial Magnificent Performance Awards 
in person to Chapter Members during filming of 
upcoming Zoom events. Above, 1st Vice President 
Barry Miller and Past President Terry Manning 
display their certificates during a very chilly 
Saturday afteroon. Snow was actually in the air! In 
the photo on the left, we caught up with Charlie 
Newcomer, who is all smiles receiving his 
Certificate, before filming parts of the Heroes of 
the Hornets’ Nest Ceremony at Elijah Clark State 
Park in Lincolnton, GA.  
 
The Fisher Craft Memorial Magnificent 
Performance Awards are awarded by the Chapter 
President each February during our Chapter’s 
George Washington Birthday Celebration & 
Awards Luncheon Ceremony to Atlanta Chapter 
Officers and advisors as a thank you for their 
performance & guidance throughout the last year. 
The Awards are given with Spirit & Humor as a 

Memorial to the memory of Dr. T. Fisher Craft, a 1993 Atlanta Chapter President who had legendary wit, great humor and & what 
many now call Fisherisms!   This year the award sports a Covid‐19 cell as a reminder of 2020 & a New Mexician Zia as a tribute to my 
Spanish Patriot Ancestors who served at the Royal Santa Fe Presidio.         Many Thanks, gentlemen!  GE Smith 



 

 

 
 
 



Heroes of the Hornets’ Nest Onsite Filming 

 
Event Coordinator Atlanta Chapter SAR 2nd Vice President Charlie Newcomer III welcomes guests & gives 
Closing Remarks at Elijah Clark State Park during the filming of the Heroes of the Hornets’ Nest 
Commemoration to be delivered via Zoom on February 12th 2021. The pre-filming event was held on Friday, 
January 22nd 2021 and will be used during the February Zoom Commemoration Event. 

 
 
Atlanta Chapter JROTC Vice Chairman Rev. Edward M. Anderson Sr. gave the Invocation & Benediction during the event. 



 

 



NSSAR 2022 Congress  
&  

Georgia Society SAR 100th Anniversary! 
 

The Georgia Society of the Sons of the American Revolution (GASSAR) has been chosen to host 
the  2022  National  Convention.  To  raise  funds  for  this  responsibility,  the  GASSAR  is  making 
available medals and lapel pins. There are two sets of medals and lapel pins that commemorate 
the  Congress  and  the  100th  anniversary  of  the  Georgia  Society.  For  those  of  you  that  are 
unaware,  the  original  Georgia  Society  was  the  Atlanta  Chapter  and  therefore  the  Atlanta 
Chapter shares this anniversary. Any of these items would make a great addition to your SAR 
attire.  The  medals  and  lapel  pins  are  now  available  for  sale  on  the  GASSAR  website 
www.gasocietysar.org 
 

These are Hot Items! Get yours now before they’re gone! 
 

 

 
 



 

Veterans Respect Activities 
 
The role of the Veterans Respect Committee is to pursue opportunities for and encourage activities to honor and 
recognize current service members and veterans of past service. A wide range of activities falls under this 
charge.  
 

Examples are hours served in the VA Hospital (VAH) Volunteer Service, visiting a veteran in a VAH, nursing 
home or private home, donating personal care items to a VAH or nursing home serving veterans, donating 
publications to a VAH, organizing an outing for one or more veterans, participating in a veteran’s funeral as a 
participant, pallbearer, or attendee, attendance at Revolutionary War Veteran’s Grave Marking, participating in 
placing flags or wreaths on veterans graves.  
 
We are aware that many of our Atlanta Chapter members have been involved in such activities, but do not know 
the extent. We would like to gather information on such efforts. If you have been involved in any such activities 
since January 1, 2021, please report the details to our Chaplain John Titus (678-995-0874/ 
mojotitus@bellsouth.net). Thank you. 
 

More on VA Donations during Pandemic 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 



     2020 Chapter Officer Directory 
 
 

 Chapter officers to serve February 22, 2020, to February 20, 2021, are as follows: 
 

  
 Chapter Officers 2020-2021               Slate of Chapter Officers 2021-2022 
 
President     Gregory Smith     President     Barry Miller     

     1st Vice President   Barry Miller   1st Vice President  TBD        
     2nd Vice President  Charlie Newcomer  2nd Vice President  Charlie Newcomer  
     Secretary    Al Adams    Secretary    Al Adams 
     Treasurer   Richard Marsh    Treasurer   Richard Marsh 
     Registrar   David Noble   Registrar   David Noble 
     Sergeant-At-Arms   Bob Campbell    Sergeant-At-Arms   Bob Campbell 
     Chancellor   Ed Floyd                 Chancellor   Ed Floyd 
     Chaplain   John Titus   Chaplain   John Titus 
     Historian   Henry Cobb    Historian   Gregory Smith  
   

A vote was held via Zoom at the January Chapter meeting on the Proposed Slate of Atlanta Chapter Officers for 2021-2022 
 
 

Service Opportunities Are Always Available to  
Atlanta Chapter Members  

 

The Chapter Nominating Committee is actively offering opportunities to 
members for service in 2021 & 2022 leadership roles. The term of service is 
one year and will allow you to gain knowledge and grow regarding the 
organization in which you now serve. Share your willingness for your name to 
be placed in nomination with one of the committee members, Henry Cobb, 
Terry Manning or Al Adams. They will assist you in finding a position or 
committee on which you may serve. 

 
 
 

Approved Supplemental Ancestor Certificates  
 

The Atlanta Chapter had 3 members receive 4 Supplemental Patriot Ancestor Certificates in 2020: 
 

Member Patriot Ancestor 
Kenneth Harrison Thomas Jr. John Parker of NC
Kenneth Harrison Thomas Jr. Nicholas Chapman of NC 
George Kearsley Wysong III Captain Zachariah Forrest of MD 
Kendall Jerome Zeliff  Jr. Daniel Zeluff of NJ

 

Completing Supplemental Ancestor Certificates not only documents your Patriot lineage for future Generations, but can 
also aid prospective Members in joining the SAR!  Please continue your efforts to find additional ancestors who served the 
Patriot cause since this work is integral to the NSSAR Mission of identifying all Patriots who served in the American 
Revolution. These Patriot lines may allow others to link to proven records of their Ancestors, making their job easier and 
finding their cousin, you! 

 



New Members in 2020 
 

The Atlanta Chapter Is Proud to Have Welcomed 24 New Members in 2020 
We also have 30 more SAR Applications in the works for 2021! 

 

 New Member Patriot Ancestor 
 John Henry Adams Daniel Ridley of MA 
 David Craig Anderson Sr. John Robinson of NC 
 Paul Leon Anderson Walter Hanson of MD 
 Perry Dwight Benson III Abraham Bergey of PA 
 Richard Kenneth Brown John Howard of SC 
                               Philip William Catalano Jr.                               Benjamin Andrew Sr. of GA 
 Jeffrey Lucio Cimbalo Richard Crowder of VA 
 Matthew Scott Eads James Pittman of GA & VA 
 Nathan Frank Eads James Pittman of GA & VA 
 Rory Eli Flint Peter Borders of NC 
 Robert Curtis Hill Jacob Rudy of VA 
 Gary Mattox Johnson Thomas Fortson of VA 
 Taylor Mattox Johnson Thomas Fortson of VA 
 James Chadwick Ulmer Jones James Williams of SC 
 John Robert Lyons Samuel Gilmore of MA 
 Michael David Mallary Calvin Mallory of CT 
 Melvin Rhodes Walter Hanson of MD 
 Korey Matthew Schrodeder Michael Crose of VA 
 Stephen Douglas Schrodeder II Michael Crose of VA 
 Adam Brandon Warren Juan Vives of LA 
 Kevin Ryan Warren Juan Vives of LA 
 Camden Joseph Young John Young of VA 
 Walter Ross Young II John Young of VA 
 Walter Ross Young III John Young of VA 

 

Compatriots lost in 2020 Remembered 
 

The Atlanta Chapter lost 5 Compatriots in 2020. Please keep their families in your prayers! 
 

   William Patrick Smith III NSSAR # 185256 23 JAN 2020 
   Philip Kerry Curtis NSSAR # 137579 9 JUL 2020 
   James Franklin Panter NSSAR # 134646 16 JUL 2020 
   Victor Gay Verdi NSSAR # 199917 20 DEC 2020 
   Brian Sperry Brown Jr. NSSAR # 158394 27 DEC 2020 
 



 
  



 
The following members have a birthday this month: 

 
 William Ranck 1st 

 David Gibson 4th 

 Thomas Montgomery 6th 

 Arthur Hammond 6th 

 Jack Walz 10th 

 Phillip McLauchlin 20th 
 Johnny Black II 23rd 
 Marion Lamar 25th 

Thank You Atlanta Compatriots 
 

As this edition of Tidbits is my last as 
editor, I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the entire 
Atlanta Chapter Membership. You 
entrusted me as your Chapter 
President for the last 16 months.  It 
has been a great honor, privilege, 
and pleasure to serve you & the 
Metro Atlanta Community in this 
capacity.  Few are given the good 
fortune to serve such a large and 
prestigious SAR Chapter such as 
ours!  Thank you so much for this 
wonderful & memorable time in my 
life! 
 

During this Covid-19 pandemic our 
Chapter continued to grow, we had 
more SAR Members approved into 
our Chapter than any other Chapter 
in the State of Georgia.  At the same 
time, we even retained nearly all of 
our Chapter members.  
 

As the Atlanta Chapter SAR enters a new Century of Community Service, I see a bright future for our Patriotic 
organization and hope through education we can continue to honor our Patriot Ancestors of the past through 
generations of the future! 
                   Gregory Eugene Smith 
                  Atlanta Chapter President  
                  November 14th 2019- February 20th 2021 


